
  
 

 

The Wastewater Treatment Commission met at 1:30 p.m. on July 13, 2022 at the Wastewater Treatment 
Plant, 2540 1st Street South. The following members were present: David Yonkovich, and Tammy 
Steward; on Zoom: David Laspa and Joe Eichstaedt. Alderman Dennis Polach was also present. 

 

1. Minutes of the June 8, 2022 meeting:  A motion was made by David Yonkovich and seconded by 
Ryan Austin to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2022 Commission meeting. Motion Carried.  

2. Introduce new assistant superintendent, Al Belke. 

3. Discuss phosphorus compliance plan: Black & Veatch’s options for phosphorus removal alternatives 
were discussed. Installation of an anaerobic selector shows to be a larger investment over chemical 
addition. Phosphorus compliance operations are currently using less chemical than originally 
forecasted, significantly reducing cost to continue with chemical addition. An investment into 
increased storage for chemical is significantly smaller than the biological alternative. A motion was 
made by Ryan Austin and seconded by David Yonkovich to approve the proposed compliance plan. 
Motion Carried. 

4. Biron contract update: No update to provide. 

5. Supervisory Report:  

a. Administrative report: Derek Budsberg provided a report summarizing 5300 feet of sewer 
televised, 2800 feet of sewer flushed, 41 catch basins cleaned, and 2 sewer calls for June 
2022. Plant operations included E. coli testing in preparation for 2025 permits and equipment 
repairs. 

b. Monthly Plant Report: All plant operations were within the WDNR Discharge Permit ranges.  

6. Bills and Revenues: A motion was made by Ryan Austin and seconded by David Yonkovich to accept 
the bills and revenues for June 2022. Motion Carried. 

7. Referrals: Inflow & Infiltration Study Relating to Sump Pumps, City Attorney to Provide Update on 
Biron Contract 

8. Adjourn: A motion was made by David Yonkovich and seconded by Ryan Austin to adjourn at 2:00 
p.m. Motion Carried.    

Respectfully submitted, Jessica Beaton 
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